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RE:  Revisions to Agricultural Bioethics Committee Proposal
Dear Ms Hamilton,
The comments from the review process raised a number of important points and interesting suggestions.  
The reviewers are right to identify the lack of a clear statement on the interdependence of the 7 states and clear leadership on each objective.  The participants involved have agreed in principle to the objectives but until the project is approved additional planning and identification of responsibilities were postponed.  These issues will be the first item of business at the initial planning meeting.
We appreciate the reviewer’s suggestions regarding the development of a web based handbook, an FAQ website and other outreach materials.  The development of these deliverables will depend to some extent on the availability of the appropriate technical expertise on the committee or funds to acquire that expertise.  The method by which materials are presented may vary depending on which states provide leadership on which sections.  Suggestions made by the review process will be shared with the committee for discussion and a decision on the type of deliverables will be decided.  
Historically, there has been limited involvement of representatives from outside of academia on this committee.  Recent activities by many commodity organizations such as developing statements of ethical principles and the formation of committees on social responsibility demonstrate the importance of bio-ethics in today’s agricultural industry.  Furthermore, these activities have identified not only organizations but individuals that can be invited to participate in the committee’s objectives.  Involvement of commodity groups is recognized as being beneficial in terms of their input to the committee but also as an opportunity for the committee to educate industry on the complexities of bio-ethical issues by experts in the area.  The involvement of commodity organizations on the committee will be place on the agenda of the first planning meeting.  
In conclusion, we accept the recommendations of the reviewers, and the Agricultural Bioethics committee will develop an interdependence plan and a strategy for the involvement of outside groups within the first two years of the project.

Sincerely,

Dr. Ed Pajor

Chair, Agricultural Bioethics Committee
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